
28 November 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers 

The last day for school attendance this year is Friday 8 December 2023.  We encourage your 
child to attend school every day leading up to the last day.  On the last day your child will 
complete their Junior Secondary journey.  To start 2024, they will commence in the Senior 
School.   

You may want to consider selling the Junior Secondary formal uniform back to the uniform 
shop if you have any items in good condition.  The first school day for 2024 for Year 10 will be 
on Tuesday 23 January 2024.  Students will attend this first day in their senior formal uniform.  
They will be required to be in their white shirts with a tie on this day.  

In 2024, all senior students are given the option to leave school at 1:10 pm each Tuesday in 
lieu of engaging in sport or a study room.  This option will commence for our Year 10 students 
in their first week.  If you would like your child to leave at 1:10 pm on Tuesdays, you will 
receive an email notification with a link from QParents advising you that there is a permission 
form for you to approve in QParents.  You may also choose to complete the consent form 
below to return to the textbook office if you do not have a QParents account. 
There will be supervised study rooms offered for Year 10 students on Tuesday in Period 4 if 
you choose for your child to remain at school and no form is required to be completed.  
Students are no longer given the option to participate in sport during this time in 2024.  The 
school may revoke this privilege if your child fails to complete classwork, homework and/or 
assessment.  Your child will be notified by their Head of Year if they are required to stay 
during Period 4 Tuesday. 

In Semester 1 2024, students will access a semester of English, Mathematics, Science and 
their existing two electives and one term of HPE and one term of History.  Classes will rotate 
after the Easter holidays.   

Moving into the senior school is an exciting stage in education where many opportunities for 
school, work experience, TAFE Tasters and school based apprenticeships and traineeships 
become available.  I would encourage you to speak to your child regarding their interests and 
pathways and encourage them to go to the Careers Office to explore pathway options. 

Our students in Term 1 2024 continue to explore Career Education as part of their Pastoral 
Care program.  We will formally meet in Week 1 Term 2 as part of the Senior Education 
Transition Plan (SETP) to discuss pathways, choose Semester 2 Year 10 subjects and select 
a provisional range of Year 11 subjects 2025.   

It has been great to see our students develop over the last three years as confident young 
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people, ready to navigate into the senior school.   I’ve attached our senior school uniform 
requirements.  As seniors we will be modelling the expected standard in terms of uniform, 
safety, respect and learning.  Please review this standard carefully.   

We look forward to continuing to support your child in 2024 to contribute to them developing 
into people of distinction (one of the school’s three pillars).  The current Year 9 staff team will 
follow your child into the senior school including Heads of Year Mr O’Connell and Mrs O’Mara 
and welcome Mrs Garner. 
We wish you and your family a safe and happy holiday and look forward to commencing the 
senior school journey as a team in 2024. 

Regards, 

Kerri-Ann Frew  Tim O’Connell 
Deputy Principal Head of Year 

Louise O’Mara Darren Cook 
Head of Year Principal 

….…………………………………………………….……………………………………… 

Please return to the Textbook Office 

I,  ________________________________ give permission for my child 

____________________________in PCG ________________ to leave the school grounds 
each Tuesday afternoon in Period 4 in 2024. 

I understand that if my child fails to complete homework and/or assessment that the school 
may revoke this privilege and arrange a study class to assist with schoolwork completion 
during this time. 

Parent/Carer signature: _______________________________ 

Date ______/______/________ 
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